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Newsletter Contacts 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 

Information, articles and letters printed in the Criterion 
that are provided by members of the community do 
not represent the thoughts or views of the Council.  

The Criterion is available from the first Thursday of 
every month and copies are available from; 

• Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
• Streaky Bay Newsagency 
• Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
• Haslam 
• Wirrulla General Store 
• Poochera Hotel 
• Karcultaby Area School 
• Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the Council 
website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre; 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 86267033 
 
Deadline for submitting articles for the May edition is 
5pm, Friday 1st May 2020. 
 
WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community criterion 
is forever growing and we would like to hear your 
thoughts on what we can do to improve – please email 
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the Visitor 
Centre and speak with the staff.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Council Elected Members 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Wheaton, Philip – Deputy Mayor (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 261 301 
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
McGowan, Trudy – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 549 844 
E: Cr.McGowan@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Hackett, Peter – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0427 956 080 
E: Cr.Hackett@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Karp, Lauren – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0429 978 897 
E: Cr.Karp@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
 

 

  

ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. - WEST COAST GROUP 
 

STREAKY BAY HASLAM 
Lyn Sweet JP 31939 0400 655 647 Streaky Bay Jennifer Eylward JP 22226  8626 6946 Haslam 
Peter McNicol JP 14129 8626 1328 

0427 261 328 
Streaky Bay Yvonne 

Watkinson 
JP 31843 8626 6968 

0428 266 968 
Haslam 

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay PORT KENNY 
Rose Marie Berry JP 12609 0408 913 501 Streaky Bay Ian Gunn JP  8625 5052 Mt Cooper 
Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Hon. Graham 

Gunn 
JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay Craig Haslam JP 8687 0411 Port Kenny 
Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay WIRRULLA 
Andrew Starkey JP 0491 442 682 Streaky Bay Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 
John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay Mark Slattery JP 32678 8626 8065 

0427 715 848 
Wirrulla 

Susan Ramsey JP 0417 855 931 Streaky Bay POOCHERA/CHANDADA 
Jennifer Brewis JP33107 08 86261001 Streaky Bay Dot Brace JP 31699 8680 6202 BH 

8626 3072 AH 
Poochera 

SCEALE BAY / CALCA Eileen Lynch JP 31573 0427 263 060 Poochera    
John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chandada    
Sherron McKenzie JP 8626 5072 Sceale Bay     

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 222 929 
Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow, 4 Redlyn Court, Streaky Bay SA 5680, 0427 468 000 
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Council News 
GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

Live Audio or Video Streaming of Council Meetings 
COVID-19 meant Council had to move rapidly to 
online Ordinary Council meetings.  A test of Zoom 
proved successful with more than 100 views of the 
meeting taking place.  This format will be offered into 
the future, (in an ongoing basis). 
 
SAROC Regional Plans 
On 31 March 2020, both the Mayor and Chief 
Executive Officer (CEO) received a request from the 
South Australian Regional Organisation of Councils 
(SAROC) requesting feedback on their plans for the 
2020/2021 financial year. A report was presented to 
Council and Council endorsed and requested the CEO 
to submit the proposed responses to SAROC including 
livestock considerations. 
 
Code of Practice for Access to Council and 
Committee Meetings and Documents Policy 
Council considered a report that proposed to alter its 
DCSB-G.09.02 Code of Practice for meeting 
procedures and access arrangements to reflect the 
changes noted in Attachment 1 of this report relevant 
to the COVID19 Pandemic and agreed that from 16 
April 2020, meetings of the Council will take place by 
electronic means.  Those unable to attend via Zoom 
may do so via contacting the main office to receive the 
telephone and meeting code number and will then be 
able to access via telephone only. 

Informal Gatherings Policy 
Council considered a report that proposed from 16 
April 2020 to alter its Informal Gatherings Policy to 
allow informal gatherings by electronic means as per 
the changes recommended to the DCSB-G-9.05 
Informal Gatherings Policy this policy amendment 
was endorsed. 
 
Fair Treatment Policy 
Council considered at the April 2020 meeting the 
adoption of Fair Treatment Policy, the purpose of this 
Policy is whereby Council commits to a culture of Fair 
Treatment where the rights of all are protected.  These 
rights of protection are particularly the responsibility of 
those in positions of leadership within the Council 
organisation. This Policy was endorsed by Council at 
that meeting.  

Boat Ramp Fees (March Meeting) Motion – 
Possible Rescinding  
A report was presented to the April meeting of 
Council outlining the decision process around the 
March 2020 decision regarding Boat Ramp Fees. The 
report included an option to rescind that motion. 
Council consider the option to rescind motion – Boat 
Ramp Fees, and decided under its role under Section 
6, 7 and 8 of the Local Government Act 1999 that 
Council support the decision of Mayor Barber to use 
his casting vote in the circumstance of the decision 
made regarding the Boat Ramp Fees at the March 
2020 Ordinary Meeting. A division was called and that 
division is as follows. 
FOR: 4 AGAINST: 4 STATUS QUO 
Cr Wheaton called for a DIVISION: 
FOR: Cr McGowan, Cr Karp, Cr Pudney, Mayor Barber 
AGAINST: Cr Wheaton,Cr Gunn,Cr Trezona, Cr Hackett 
 
Sale of Land for Non Payment of Rates 
A report was presented to the April 2020 ordinary 
meeting of Council, the purpose of this report was to 
present to Council the current status of the sale of 
properties for non-payment of rates for 3+ years as per 
Section 184 of the Local Government Act, 1999. During 
March 2020 staff have posted 14 Notices of Intent to 
Sell.  Property assessments, location, land status and 
the amounts owing at time of notice were presented in 
the Council report. Council resolved at that meeting to 
continue to follow up some properties and other 
properties to go to auction.  

Financial Hardship Policy (Rates and CWMS) 
Council staff presented to the April 2020 ordinary 
meeting of Council a Financial Hardship Policy. This 
policy outlines the options for ratepayers seeking 
relief from rates due to hardship or extenuating 
circumstances. Council may grant relief in the form of 
postponement of rates (for seniors), refer the 
ratepayer to see an accredited financial counsellor, or 
negotiate a flexible debt repayment arrangement. A 
similar Policy was presented for CWMS fees and 
charges. Both Policies were endorsed by Council, with 
Council moving a second motion to include a public 
consultation campaign around the endorsement of 
the Policy. 
 
Request for Lessee Rebate or Waiver 
Council has received a number of requests for 
waiving of fees for tenancy leases/fees due to the 
impacts of COVID19 and these were considered in a 
confidential report at the April 2020 meeting. 
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Request for Financial Assistance 
The Streaky Bay Senior Citizens Homes Inc put 
forward a request for council assistance, a report was 
considered in confidence at the April 2020 ordinary 
meeting of Council and the outcome of that report 
remains in confidence. 
 
Andromeda –Poochera Kaolin Mine 
The Scoping Study has been updated to consider wet-
processing on site as this will deliver further 
significant improvement to the project economics for 
the Poochera project. 
 
Baird Bay Telecommunications Tower 
The lease for the Telecommunications Tower at Baird 
Bay has now been signed between Council and Telstra.  
Construction of the tower is now possible. 
 

INFRASTRUCTURE 

Bay Road Streaky Bay – Stage 2 
(Anderson/Redding Intersection) 
Stage two of the Bay Road Project being the Anderson 
Road and Redding Road Realignments. Majority of the 
works have been completed, now waiting on sealing 
contractors to complete the final section of sealing 
(planned to be completed in the next month). Works 
will then be undertaken to remediate the reserve at the 
intersection of Park Avenue/Redding Road and Bay 
Road. 

Bay Road – Signage  
Mayor Barber requested the installation of a Road 
Narrowing sign along Bay Road (just prior to the 
intersection with Centenary Road). The Infrastructure 
Manager has advised that the edge line is currently not 
complete and these works are expected to be 
completed in conjunction with the line marking of the 
recently sealed sections. 

Reseal Program – Pygery Port Kenny Road and 
Witera Road 
Resealing of the planned sections of the Pygery Port 
Kenny Road and Witera Road have been completed. 

Road Construction 
Works on the Kingoonya-Yantanabie Road, Haslam 
Highway, Dog Fence Road, Poochera Port Kenny Road 
and Wallala Hill Road have been completed. The 
construction crew are now working on Emerald Rise 
Road.  

Roads budgeted for the 2019/2020 Financial Year are; 
Anderson Road, Haslam Road, Dog Fence Road, 
Emerald Rise Road, Poochera Port Kenny Road, Wallalla 
Hill Road, Kingoonya – Yantanabie Road. 

Road Maintenance 
Patrol grading 
Staff have recently commenced patrol grading 
following the opening rains, graders will be working 
their way around the district over the coming months 
(moisture permitting). 

Wirrulla Triangle Use 
The CEO has signed the application to dedicate crown 
land for the purpose of having the parcel of land locally 
known as the “Wirrulla Triangle” dedicated to Council 
and required trust account to be established.  We are 
currently awaiting confirmation of this application.  
Once that is received works may commence on the 
“Triangle”. 
 

COVID 19 UPDATE 

Compliance Checks 
A Local Compliance Plan has been agreed with local 
police and submitted to the Zone Emergency 
Management Committee’s Area Co-ordinator as part 
of Council’s co-ordinated Emergency Response.  This 
provides relevant information to the Local Government 
Association and SAPOL alike as to how Council will 
assist SAPOL throughout the crisis in undertaking 
Compliance Checks and when those will occur.  
Currently Council is undertaking compliance checks 
each day of the week to ensure all areas are sighted 
and reported at least once per week.  The Local 
Compliance Plan is updated each time directions from 
Federal or State Government alter the ways in which 
the community is able to interact. 

Signing of Statutory Declarations 
In response to COVID 19, the State Government has 
chosen to temporarily expand the categories of 
persons who can witness a South Australia statutory 
declaration and this now includes elected members 
and some council employees. The LGA has released 
guidance to assist councils and their members and 
employees who have not become qualified to witness 
South Australian statutory declarations. 

As a temporary measure in response to COVID-19, the 
State Government has increased the categories of 
persons who can witness a South Australian Statutory 
Declaration. It has done so by virtue of the COVID-19 
Emergency Response (Section 16) Regulations 
2020 (Section 16 Regulations), made under section 16  
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COVID 19 UPDATE….Cont’d

of the COVID-19 Emergency Response Act 
2020 (COVID-19 Act). 

The new categories of qualified witnesses are very 
diverse, and include marriage celebrants, teachers, 
veterinary surgeons, professional engineers, and many 
more. For the full list, see the Section 16 
Regulations here. 

However, of specific relevance to councils are the 
following two categories of persons who are now 
qualified to witness South Australian statutory 
declarations by virtue of the Section 16 Regulations: 

Members of a local government authority of a State or 
Territory (i.e. Mayors and Councillors); and 

Permanent employees of a local government authority 
with 5 or more years of continuous service. 

Public Consultation Policy Review 
On 15 March 2020, the Chief Executive of the 
Department for Health and Wellbeing in the State of 
South Australia, pursuant to section 87 of the South 
Australian Public Health Act 2011, declared that an 
emergency which threatens to cause the death of, or 
injury or other damage to the health of any person is 
occurring or about to occur in relation to the 
transmission of COVID-19, and declared the emergency 
to be a public health emergency. 

On 22 March 2020, the State Co-ordinator for the State 
of South Australia declared, pursuant to section 23 of 
the Emergency Management Act 2004, that a Major 
Emergency is occurring in respect of the outbreak of 
the Human Disease named COVID-19 within South 
Australia. 

On 8 April 2020 the Minister for Transport, 
Infrastructure and Local Government issued a notice 
pursuant to section 302B of the Local Government Act 
1999, the Public Access and Public Consultation Notice 
(No 2) 2020 (Notice No 2) varying or suspending the 
operation of the specified provisions of the Local 
Government Act 1999 as set out in Schedule 1 to Notice 
No 2. Notice No 2 commenced operation on 8 April 
2020. 

These provisions included requirements to hold Public 
Meetings. 

Annual Business Plan Adoption 
Direction No4 from the Minister has allowed an 
extension for all Councils until 30 November 2020 to 
have their Annual Business Plans Adopted.  Council 
however, do not feel this will be necessary and believe 
we will have ours ready for adoption on schedule. 

Strategic Plan Review 
Although Councils have been provided an extension 
until February 2021 to complete their reviews of their 
strategic plan (as per the Minister’s Direction No4), 
Council believes our plan will be ready for adoption by 
November 2020 as per normal practice.  The plan is 
currently with Senior Staff for development and 
drafting and will be taken to the May Leadership Team 
meeting for discussion.  The plan may need further 
input at that time as it is a considerably different 
document to our current Strategic Plan and includes 
the development of a Corporate Plan to underpin how 
Council will achieve the Strategic Plan and provide 
measurement tools for reporting annually.  During 
June/July it is expected a workshop will be held with 
Elected Members to refine the document presented by 
Senior Staff.  The Strategic and Corporate Plans will 
then be sent to the Community for Public Consultation 
and Feedback. 

Campground Closures 
Speeds Point Campground remains closed under the 
state government direction and gazettal of no camping 
permitted on Crown Land.  

With the easing of restrictions the opening on 
campgrounds will be reviewed, and opening expected 
to occur this week. 

Playground Opening 
The State Government and SA Health have 
recommended that Council’s reopen Playgrounds and 
Skate Parks this week.  

Council’s Infrastructure team were successful in 
opening all our playgrounds by the end of last week. 

Staff will be undertaking any required maintenance 
and cleaning prior to the reopening. 

Library 
The Library will remain closed while appropriate 
measures are put in place regarding new eased 
restrictions. 

Easing of Restrictions 
If you need any assistance regarding business model 
modifications or amended service delivery that 
requires Council assistance please do not hesitate to 
contact us.  
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MEDIA RELEASE

COVID19 District Council of Streaky Bay
NON-ESSENTIAL TRAVEL IN AND OUT OF THE DISTRICT  

  
The Prime Minister and the South Australian Premier, as well as the relevant government health 
representatives have today announced the release of a 3 stage process for the lifting of restrictions relating to 
COVID19 through to July 2020. 
 
Phase 1 is cautious and gentle, increasing numbers of people at funerals (weddings remain the same), Council has 
already opened its playgrounds, and the majority of our students have returned to school. Golfers have continued 
on our Golf Courses, our budding fitness industry can return to outdoor boot camps, and by summer our pool will 
reopen, stage 2 will include our organised community sport.  
 
The reopening of outdoor dining at our local café’s and restaurants enabling a reboot of our wonderful local café’s, 
stage 2 beauty parlours and massage and later in Stage 3 our hotels.  
 
Our Community has seen the suffering in much of our local economy, particularly some retail sectors, café’s, hotels, 
accommodation and our tourism operators have incurred due to the required COVID19 restrictions implemented, 
including the advice on non-essential travel. Our region incurred an essential cessation of our visitor economy, 
particularly around the Easter period, and this in addition to COVID19, had a significant impact on many of our 
businesses.  
 
We acknowledge the restrictions were implemented for the safety of all of our community, and the community has 
seen some wonderful and entrepreneurial adaptations and changes in service delivery by our businesses.  The 
community has got behind those businesses where they can, to support them in the current environment, and our 
community will continue this local support.  
 
The advice today included a recommendation that local and intrastate travel can now occur and our state premier 
encourages it, particularly caravanning and camping. Council acknowledges that there has been and may still be 
some insecurities in the community regarding visitation to the region. Council however would like to reiterate that 
this advice has been in accordance with federal health authorities, and a slow and gradual reintroduction of 
visitation and visitor spend to our region is critical for the recovery of many of our businesses and we ask the 
community to show empathy and welcome this gradual return of visitation for the benefit of this sector in our 
economy. Council endorses the sentiments of Prime Minister Scott Morrison “every person, every job, every future 
matters” and we welcome the proposed staged lifting of restrictions.  
 
Councils asks our communities and our visitors to continue their personal responsibilities in retaining the social 
distancing, personal hygiene and other restrictions. Every one of us must continue to play our part to keep our 
community safe. If we can do the right thing together, we can get through the next few months and gradually return 
to a Covid safe life.  
 
If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to call the Council Office 08 8626 1001, Visitor Centre on 
08 8626 7033 or Mayor Travis Barber on 0421 925 005 
 
Travis Barber  
Mayor 
District Council of Streaky Bay 
10:30am, 11th May 2020 
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SA.GOV.AU or 1800 253 787

Work from home where possible

Take away from restaurants, cafes,    
pubs, wineries and breweries

Retail not restricted

Outdoor exercise

Social gatherings

Schools open

Aged care visits limited

Outdoor playgrounds

Regional travel

Uni and TAFE face-to-face tutorials

Outdoor dining for restaurants 
and cafes

Community, youth and RSL halls

Auctions and inspections

Local government libraries

Sport training (outdoor only)

Funerals (20 indoor / 30 outdoor max)

Worship, weddings and ceremonies

Pools (limits apply)

Campgrounds and Caravan parks

If you have cold or flu 
symptoms, seek testing 
and stay home until you 
are well

Wash your hands often,
wipe frequently touched
surfaces, and cover coughs
and sneezes

*subject to public health assessment at the time

Keep 
1.5 metres 
distance
from others

Vulnerable people like the elderly 
and people with chronic health 
conditions should talk to their doctor
about what is appropriate for them

Cinemas and theatres

Seated dining

Galleries and museums

Beauty, nails, tattoo, massage 
(non-therapeutic)

Driving instruction lessons

Gyms and indoor fitness

Funerals (50 max)

Sport transition to competition  
without spectators, including indoor

Larger gatherings

Licenced pubs and bars  

(non-food)

Nightclubs

Shisha/hookah bars

International students returning

Casino and gaming venues

Stadiums and larger  

entertainment venues

Food courts

Spas and saunas

State border restrictions

Travel into protected communities

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN ROADMAP  
FOR EASING COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS

CURRENT
IN SA

REMEMBER:

STEP 1: 
FROM 11 MAY

STEP 2:
FROM 8 JUNE*

FUTURE STEPS  
FOR CONSIDERATION

1 per 4sqm 1 per 4sqm 1 per 4sqm10 max 10 max 20 max
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Frequently Asked Questions 

Step 1: From 11 May 
Public and Outdoor Activities 
South Australia assesses the current situation based on the Prime Minister and the National 
Cabinet’s positions, and advice from SA Health on the specific circumstances in our state.   

On 8 May 2020, National Cabinet agreed to a first phase of easing certain COVID-19 
restrictions. Based on expert advice by the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee, 
National Cabinet decided that states and territories should determine how to implement this in 
response to their unique circumstances and success to date in flattening the curve. 

A South Australian roadmap has been developed to detail the stage of easing of restrictions 
and will start from 11 May. This is subject to public health performance and the State Co-
ordinator’s assessment of the situation at that time.  

Remember: 

• Gatherings should be 10 or less people at any time  
• Keep 1.5 metres distance from others  
• 1 person per 4 square metres (density requirement) 
• If you have a cold or flu symptoms, seek testing and stay home until you are well. 
• Wash your hands often, wipe frequently touched surfaces, and cover coughs and 

sneezes. 
• Vulnerable people like the elderly and people with chronic health conditions should talk 

to their doctor about what is appropriate for them. 

Regional Travel 
 
Can I go to my holiday home in a regional area? 

 
Yes. Previous advice was to re-consider your need to travel to regional areas because we were trying to 
slow the spread of COVID-19 particularly in our regional areas within South Australia.  This advice has 
now been relaxed. 
 

Universities, TAFE or other VET institutions 
 
Can I go to university, TAFE SA or another VET institution? 
 
Yes, you can. These institutions were never directed to close, but moved to remote learning models as 
an extra precaution to protect their staff and students.  
 
However, SA Health has recently advised that it is safe for students and staff to attend university, TAFE  
and other VET institutions, and encouraged them to feel comfortable returning to attend in-person when 
possible.  

However, if you have a chronic medical condition or a compromised immune system, you should consult 
your GP in first instance. If you are feeling unwell, you should stay home. 
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Outdoor dining for restaurants and cafes 
 
Can I open my restaurant or cafe if I have outdoor seating? 
 
Yes, from 11 May outdoor dining of up to 10 patrons is permitted for restaurants and cafes. Patrons must 
be seated at tables. Alcohol is not permitted to be served or consumed on the premises. There will be a 
limit to the number of people on site to 1 person per 4 square metres (density requirement), and practice 
good hygiene. 
 

Community, youth and RSL halls 
 
Can I go to a recreation centre (community centre/hall, club, , RSL club)? 
 
From 11 May 2020, recreation centres are allowed to operate for public gatherings of a maximum of up to 
10 people. This number excludes any staff necessary to facilitate the gathering.  Density requirements 
and social distancing principles continue to apply. No sporting activities or training may be conducted 
inside the facility. 

As was already the case prior to 11 May, some facilities are also open for the purpose of hosting 
essential voluntary or public services, such as food banks or homeless services.  
 
They will also still be allowed to provide goods, food and beverages to take away.  
 

Auctions and inspections 
 
Can house sales be conducted via auction and are open inspections allowed? 

From 11 May 2020, in-person open house inspections and real estate auctions are allowed,  Auction 
houses are also allowed to open for both inspections and auctions. but the number of attendees in all 
cases must be restricted to a maximum of 10 participants at any time 

This number excludes the auctioneer, real estate agent or host, as well as any staff necessary to facilitate 
the activity. People are encouraged to minimise the number of people present at all times.  

People who organise or host auctions or open house inspections must keep records of each attendee to 
each separate auction or open inspection, including the contact details of each attendee, to assist with 
contact tracing if required. These may be requested by an Authorised Officer. The form will be available 
for download at www.sa.gov.au.  

Social distancing principles and the density requirement continue to apply.  

Participants are encouraged to adopt good hand hygiene practices and the organiser(s) or host(s) should 
arrange appropriate and frequent environmental cleaning and disinfection. 
 

Local government libraries 
 
Can I go to the library? Can I open our library? 
 
Local government libraries will be able to re-open with limitations including a limit of 10 patrons present at 
any time (excluding library staff), limit the number of people on site to 1 person per 4 square metres 
(density requirement), practice good hygiene and provided attendee records are kept. 
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People will have to observe, and encourage attendees to adhere to, social distancing principles, requiring 
everyone to try to maintain at least 1.5 metres physical distance between one another at all times.  
 
Note: Depending on the size of the library, a lower maximum limit may apply, as libraries also need to 
comply with the density requirement as outlined above. 
 

Sports Training (outdoor only) 
 
Can I train with my team outdoors? 

Yes, outdoor team training is allowed, as long as you follow the density requirement, the 1.5 metre social 
distance rule, and you have no more than 10 people participating in a group. This number excludes any 
staff necessary to facilitate the training 
 
Indoor sports and sports competitions will remain prohibited for now.  

People are encouraged to limit the number of people in any location as much as possible (for example: 
no more than 1 parent per child), to get changed and shower at home, and practice good hand hygiene.  

Sports clubs and organisations are encouraged to increase the frequency of environmental and 
disinfection cleaning.  
 

Funerals 
 
Can I organise or attend a funeral? 

Funerals can still occur in South Australia. 

From 11 May, the maximum number of mourners that is allowed to attend is 20 if the funeral is held 
indoors, and 30 if it is held outdoors. This excludes those officiating the funeral, and other staff necessary 
to facilitate the funeral. 

This is an increase on the maximum numbers that applied prior to 11 May (previously the numbers were 
10 indoors and 15 people outdoors). While more people will be allowed to attend funerals, the density 
requirement and social distancing principles continue to apply. 
 
No food or beverages are to be provided for consumption. 
 
Attendee records must be kept, including each attendee’s contact details, to assist with contact tracing if 
required. These may be requested by an Authorised Officer. The form will be available for download at 
www.sa.gov.au. 
 

Worship, weddings and ceremonies 

Can I get married? 

Weddings can still be conducted in South Australia. Commencing from 11 May 2020, up to 10 guests can 
attend. This is excluding the celebrant and any staff necessary to facilitate the event.  

This is an increase on the previous maximum number of people (which was 5 in total).  

 
No food or beverages are to be provided for consumption. 
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Attendee records must be kept, including each attendee’s contact details, to assist with contact tracing if 
required. These may be requested by an Authorised Officer. The form will be available for download at 
www.sa.gov.au. 

Can I visit a church, mosque or other place of worship? 

From 11 May 2020, places of worship are allowed to be open, as long as no more than 10 people attend 
at any one time.  

Religious gatherings, private worship or small religious ceremonies of up to 10 people will now be 
allowed. Social distancing principles and density requirements continue to apply. 

Places of worship or organisers of religious gatherings are strongly advised to keep records of each 
attendee to each ceremony, service or gathering, including the contact details of each attendee, to assist 
with contact tracing if required.  

Larger services continue to be prohibited.  

Prior to 11 May, all places of worship were closed to the public, although the recording or streaming of 
services was allowed with only essential participants and social distancing requirements observed. 
Recording or live streaming scenario remains an option under the latest Direction. 
 

Pools 
Can I go to the public swimming pool? 

From 11 May restrictions on public swimming pools will be eased, with lap swimming and recreational 
swimming allowed, as long as the following requirements are complied with: 

• there is a maximum of 10 swimmers in each separate pool at any time  

• no spectators are permitted, except for up to one parent/carer per swimmer if necessary  

• there is a maximum of one person per lane for lap swimming. 

• change and shower facilities are not permitted to be used (but toilet facilities may be made 
available). 

As was already the case prior to 11 May, supervised hydrotherapy, registered swimming club training and 
elite athlete (including divers) can all still continue, provided that the total number of people does not 
exceed 10 and the density requirement is complied with. 
 

Campgrounds and caravan parks 

Can I go camping at national parks and reserves? 

Yes, South Australia is re-opening camp sites at national parks and reserves. However, gatherings 
should be 10 or less people at any time, and you still should practice social distancing of 1.5 metres and 
good hygiene practices.  

Online bookings are encouraged. To book a campsite online visit www.parks.sa.gov.au/booking 
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COVID-19
SAFETY NOTICE

FOR THE SAFETY OF
OUR COMMUNITY
Practice social distancing by staying
1.5m apart
10 or less people in this area at anyone
time
Wash, wipe, cover
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 COMMUNITY 

 
Grants SA                                                                         
Due to the COVID-19 public health emergency, the 
normal Grants SA program is ceasing operations until 
further notice.  
 
The ‘COVID-19 Support Grant’ is a modified Grants SA 
initiative that has been released to support not-for-
profit organisations continue to provide services to 
vulnerable and disadvantaged people in South 
Australia in the current circumstances of the COVID-
19 public health emergency.  
 
Grants of up to $10,000 are available to eligible not-
for-profit community organisations so they can 
continue to deliver programs during the COVID-19 
public health emergency. 

 
Applications are now open and can be submitted at 
any time. The last day applications will be accepted is 
at 3pm 20 October 2020. 
 
Please visit http://www.dhs.sa.gov.au/grantssa for the 

COVID 19 Support Grants guidelines and application 

form.  

Energy Efficient Communities Program                               
The Energy Efficient Communities Program will deliver 
grants to assist businesses and community 
organisations to improve energy efficiency practices 
and technologies and better manage energy 
consumption to reduce their power bills.                               
Eligible businesses & community organisations will be 
able to apply for grants in early 2020.                                             

For more: https://www.energy.gov.au/government-
priorities/energy-programs/energy-efficient-
communities-program                            

Music Innovation Fund 
 More than $500,000 is being made available for 
government schools, preschools, and music and 
creative industries and organisations to invest in 
innovative practices and programs that will increase 
access to quality music education across South 
Australia. For more: 
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/projects-
and-programs/music/music-education-strategy-2019-
2029 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Premier of South Australia 
$10,000 Emergency Cash Grants for Small Businesses, 

Sporting Clubs & Community Organisations.  Strongly 

encourage small businesses that are between $75K 

and $1.5M to apply not-for-profits including eligible 

sporting and community organisations across the state, 

from gyms, hairdressers and beauty and nail salons to 

restaurants, cafes.   

 

The grant is being funded from the State 
Government’s $650 million Jobs Rescue Package. To 
be eligible, businesses and not-for-profits including 
eligible sporting and community organisations will 
need to: 
 Have an Australian Business Number (ABN) and 

were carrying on the operation of a business in 
South Australia as at 1 March 2020 

 Employ people in South Australia as at 1 March 
2020 

 Have an annual turnover of more than $75,000 
(excluding GST) 

 Have total Australian payroll of less than 
$1.5 million, and not be entitled to a payroll tax 
waiver under COVID-19 support measures 
introduced by the South Australian Government 

 Have been subject to closure or highly adversely 
impacted by COVID-19 related restrictions ^ 

 The enterprise does not engage in illegal activity. 
If: 

 The business has received any South 
Australian Government grants provided to 
address COVID-19 related business impacts, the 
value of these payment(s) will be deducted from 
the $10,000 grant. 

 The business is part of a group of companies that 
is registered for payroll tax and will receive the 
payroll tax waiver, the business is ineligible for 
this grant. 
 

Applications Close 1 June 2020 

For more information visit: 

https://www.revenuesaonline.sa.gov.au/?a=e&m=sbg

&d=Application 

 

STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY HOTELS LTD 

2020 / 2021 COMMUNITY GRANTS COVID 19 

The Board of Streaky Bay Community Hotels Ltd 

regrets to advise Community Groups that due to the 

financial impact on the Hotel grants for 2020/2021 

will not be available. 

 

PC McEvoy, Chairman  

Streaky Bay Community Board of Directors 

Community Grants 
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BUSINESS 

COVID-19 
Business and employment support related to the 
COVID-19 crisis can be found on Councils website 
at: 
https://www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/your-
council/covid19-information/covid-19-business-
resource-guide 
 

Australian Government Department of Education, 

Skills and Employment 

If your job has been affected by COVID-19, you might 

be considering a career change. A collection of short 

courses have been launched with subjects ranging 

from education to health and IT. For more visit; 

www.courseseeker.edu.au 

Cyber Security Small Business Program 
Providing small businesses with grants of up to $2100 
for up to 50 percent of the cost of a certified small 
business health check. The aim of the program is to 
help small business understand their cyber security 
vulnerabilities. For more visit: Applications close 30 
June 2020 
www.business.gov.au/assistance/cybersecurity 
 

Australian Small Business Advisory Services 

Digital Solutions for Small Business 
Offering support for: websites and selling online; social 
media and digital marketing; using small business 
software; online privacy and security.   
Enquire at https://www.rdawep.org.au/contact-us/ 
Or visit www.adelaidebusinesshub.com.au  

 
SPORT, RECREATION & HEALTH, YOUTH 

SA Healthy Towns Challenge                                                        
The SA Healthy Towns Challenge is a grants program 
for regional and rural towns to develop preventive 
health programs within their community, which will 
have measurable benefits (over 12 months) to the 
community’s health and wellbeing. Successful projects 
aim to increase access or opportunity for the 
community to make healthier choices or participate in 
activities with a prevention focus. Applications for 
Round 3 applications have been extended and now 
close 5.00 pm 12 June 2020.                                                              
For more visit: https://www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/ 

 

 

Australian Young Writers Creative Writing 
Competition 2020                                                                 
The Mental Health Foundation Australia is organising 
its inaugural Australian Young Writers - Creative 
Writing Competition open to all the Australian 
students in their primary or secondary years.                           
The theme for this year is Mental Health Matters.                  
The deadline for submissions is 31 July 2020. For more 
visit: https://www.mhfa.org.au/CMS/australian-
young-writers---creative-writing-2020 

FRRR ABC Heywire Youth Innovation Grants               

In 2020, FRRR and our donor partners are again 

offering over $100,000 in funding to assist not-for-

profit community-based organisations in rural, 

regional and remote Australia adopt and act on one of 

the six innovative Heywire project ideas. For more 

visit: https://www.frrr.org.au/grants/heywire-youth-

innovation 

Mission Australia 2020 Youth Survey         Young 

Voices Matter; in this rapidly changing world, young 
voices matter. Now more than ever before, we want 
to hear from young people about the issues effecting 
them.  Please if you are or have children aged 
between 15-19 years old get them to complete the 
survey in the link below and enter this code 56606. If 
we can get 100 responses we will get an individual 
report for our region, and this can be invaluable for 
developing responses to youth issues. The survey will 
close 14 August 2020. Visit: 
https://www.missionaustralia.com.au/youth survey 

ENVIRONMENT 

Landcare Australia Expression of Interest    
Landcare and community groups can submit a project 
summary using our online Expression of Interest form. 
Each project summary will be reviewed and kept on 
file by Landcare Australia, and if a suitable funding 
partner of funding stream identified, groups may be 
invited to submit a more detailed application. 
For more visit: https://landcareaustralia.org.au 
 

Coast Participation Grants  
The Coast Protection Board’s Coastal Participation 
Grants support volunteer groups to partner with local 
government to undertake small-scale coastal 
management initiatives. Grants of up to $10,000 are 
available. For further information visit: 
https://www.environment.sa.gov.au  
Applications are open now and will be accepted until 
the funding is spent. 

Community Grants 
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ARTS AND CULTURE 

Country Arts SA—Grant Funding 

Step Out Grant - Regional Arts Fund. This category is 

available to support regional & remote artists and 

communities to partner with professional artists and 

arts organisations to create high quality arts projects, 

create activities that develop cultural networks, 

build capacity for long term benefits and increase 

professional development. Open 1 July 2020 - 

Closes 17 August 2020. For more visit: 
https://www.countryarts.org.au/grants-funding/ 
                                                                                         

DROUGHT SUPPORT 

Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional 
Development & Communications 
If you are a farmer, farm worker or farm 
supplier/contractor who is doing it tough because of 
the drought you may be entitled to receive a one-off 
payment of up to $3,000 funded by the Australian 
Government’s Drought Community Support Initiative 
Round 2 (DCSI). If you require any assistance in 
completing the form or managing the online 
application, applicants are invited to phone this 
number 1300 846 643. For more visit: 
https://www.vinnies.org.au/page/Find_Help/drought_
assistance/ 

 
On-Farm Emergency Infrastructure Rebate 
Scheme  
A rebate for drought affected farmers who invest in 
urgently needed on-farm water infrastructure. Closes 
31 March 2021. For more visit: www.pir.sa.gov.au 
 
 

LOOKING FOR GRANTS? 

If you are looking for a grant to help your organisation 

or community group, the following websites might 

assist you:- 

https://www.business.gov.au/Grants-and-Programs 

https://www.communitygrants.gov.au  
http://www.rdawep.org.au/resources/grant-funding-
opportunities/   
http://www.grantassist.sa.gov.au/   
http://www.grantready.com.au/Find_a_Grant  
http://www.grantguru.com.au 
 
 
 

 

 
Drought Community Support Initiative 
The Salvation Army is working together with St 

Vincent de Paul Society to deliver the Drought 

Community Support Initiative (DCSI) for eligible 

drought affected households. If you're a farmer, farm 

worker or farm supplier/contractor who is struggling 

financially because of the drought, you may be 

entitled to receive a one-off payment of up to $3,000 

funded by the Australian Government’s Drought 

Community Support Initiative Round 2 (DCSI).                    

For more visit: https://www.salvationarmy.org.au or 

call 1300 551 030 

 

Tackling Tough Times Together 
The Tackling Tough Times Together grant program 
helps communities access the resources they need to 
support one another through the ongoing effects of 
the drought. Grants are available for a broad range of 
grassroots, community-led initiatives that directly and 
clearly benefit local communities. Applications are 
accepted on an ongoing basis and assessed quarterly.  
Applications for Round 17 close on 28 May 2020  
(EOIs for the $150k tier close on 16 April 2020) 
For further information visit: 
https://frrr.org.au/grants/TTTT  

 

WEBINARS  

Australian Tourism Data Warehouse – Online 

Webinar – 26 May 2020                                                                                             
The Australian Tourism Data Warehouse (ATDW) is 

Australia’s national platform for digital tourism 

information on Australia. TiCSA and the South 

Australian Tourism Commission (SATC) have come 

together to give operators ATDW refresher. The topics 

covered in this presentation will include: Defining 

ATDW categories, How to re-size an image and the 

importance of renewing your ATDW listing. 

Visit:  https://ticsa.com.au/events 

Sports Community – Free Webinar May 18, 2020        
VicHealth in partnership with Sports Community are 

thrilled to offer you, a free webinar, brought to you by 

Lance Picioane, CEO of Love Me Love You. The 

webinar will focus on different leadership roles in 

sport and how you can make a difference at your 

sports club. Whether you are a president, committee 

member, coach or team leader, there’s a webinar for 

you. Participants will increase their understanding of 

mental health and wellbeing, develop techniques and 

strategies for coping with life’s challenges and 

contribute to positively changing mental health 

stigma. Register via: www.sportscommunity.com.au 

Community Grants 
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STREAKY BAY SCOUT GROUP
 
We start with a recap of our activities prior to COVID-
19. 
Sunday 1st March was 2020 Clean Up Australia,
Step Up to Clean Up Campaign, Streaky Bay Scout
Group are proud to contribute to this event as one of
their annual programmed activities. 
 
On the Tuesday 3rd March the Joeys and Cubs along
with their parents & grandparents did their bit to care
for our local community by cleaning rubbish around the
SB Skate Park, Golf Club Rooms and SB RSL Hall 
(refer to image below for their efforts).
 
Group Leader Bec Rutherford (Mulga) shared
important information about plastic and the effects it
has on the environment. The kids love ending the
activity with a Zooper Dooper Icy and an easy BBQ tea
of a Steak Sandwich and Sausage in Bread.
 
Other activities held in March, for the Cubs completed
making their camp craft cooking utensils.
For the Joeys their session was a "Nature Collection
Showcase".
 
Each Joey could bring from home their individual
collection they love such as rocks, shells, flowers,
feathers, insects, bones or fossils. G/L Bec said is
important to “Teach the children to love and value
nature".
 
 

ELMHAVEN AND HOSPITAL
 
We have been enjoying the April weather in the
beautiful gardens of our Aged Care sites.
 
Despite the rain, our pot plants have still needed hand
watering, so our residents (who are happy to take on
the task) have used watering cans and hoses. A huge
thank you to our volunteer gardeners, especially Josie
Williams, who spend hours of their time tending to the
hospital and Elmhaven gardens. In-house Happy
Hours and Sing A Longs have aided in cheering
people’s mood, plus bingo games and Wii virtual
games (utilising social distancing) have been enjoyed
by our residents. We have been able to download
recorded church services on the computer to meet the
spiritual needs of some of our residents.

Community News

Mid March with the COVID-19 pandemic bringing a
stop to our face to face weekly group activities. 
The kids and leaders enjoyed some downtime with
family at home and Scouts SA HQ prepared some
online Scouting@Home activities.
 
Over the Easter school holiday break our leaders met
and inplemented a local online programme for Term
2.  A very special thank you to Bec, Eric, Colin and
Whitey for recommencing local Scouting for our kids. 
Stay tuned for a recap of these Term 2 activities in the
June edition of the Criterion.
 
Lastly special thanks to Bec for ensuring we did not 
forget the importance of Streaky Bay Scout Group in 
honouring Anzac Day.  SB Scouts have always
participated in the local march and laid a wreath at the
RSL but with that cancelled this year. Bec posted a
great instruction video online, tasking the kids with 3
Anzac Day Activities.
1. Ask your parents “What is Anzac Day”
2. Make an Anzac Day Craft
3. Make Anzac Biscuits with your family

Thank you to the Vacation care kids who sent rainbow
painted rocks to the Elmhaven residents.
 
Thank you to families and visitors for complying with 
the changes to visiting that we’ve faced during the 
coronavirus restrictions.
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COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION

May meetings/fundraisers/gatherings continue to be
cancelled. We cross fingers that the month of June
may offer more normality for social opportunities. 
Our members have preoccupied themselves with a
diversity of activities during these times of social
distancing and isolation. They remain healthily
positive.

The opportunity for our branch to commemorate
Anzac Day was done so with that solo difference this
year - respecting and honoring the spirit of our
veterans and service members in the safety of our
homes. 

Whether you made poppies, watched livestream
Anzac Day ceremonies or documentaries, baked that
traditional cookie, connected with family/friends to
share memories and experiences, committed to the
driveway/verandah dawn service, this is the year of
remembrance that will stand out for all.

From Streaky Bay CWA archives re contributions to
the war years (We will remember them):

“Three dozen skeins of wool @ 7/6 per dozen were
bought, wound into balls during meetings and then
knitted for the Fighting Forces Comforts Fund, also
parcels for departing service men contained 1 pair of
socks, cigarettes and 3 handkerchiefs 
(75 parcels were sent in all).”

“£5-0-0 was sent to Headquarters for the State CWA
appeal for an Ambulance to accompany Australian
Troops abroad.” 

“Material had been bought and this was made into
pyjamas etc for the military Hospitals.”

“Badges and Buttons were sold for Army Nurses and
War Nurses, and tins of jam, lever top tins (treacle
tins) and books etc. for R.A.N Friendly Union and
R.N.”

STREAKY BAY SENIOR CITIZENS HOMES INC.

Are you aware of this wonderful facility offered to our
senior residents of Streaky Bay and surrounding
areas? These homes are centrally located on Flinders
Drive Streaky Bay. Eight of the 2 bedroom homes are
duplex design with adjoining enclosed carports.

They are secure and low maintenance. Your
gardening and maintenance needs are arranged by a
committee representative. Nominal purchase prices
for the homes are by debenture arrangement. To
understand the purchase/sale process a committee
member would be happy to enlighten an interested
person, resale process is simple as homes are sold
back to SSCH Inc. Entrance conditions are minimal
and financially attractive.

For further information please don’t hesitate to call the
Chairperson Jan Kenny 0428261190 or 
Chad at Elders Real Estate Streaky Bay.

Community News

INDOOR BOWLS

Indoor bowlers are you missing the Wednesday 
regular outing? This coronavirus pandemic causing
so many restrictions looks set to be with us for
sometime. 
The shut down of sport and social activities has left
many with time on their hands and the loss of
exercise is also a concern.

There have been several programs put forward to
supplement this activity loss. Think about what is
within your capabilities and do it. Remember you
don't have to be good at it to reap benefits. Indoor
bowling will start up again so keep fit. In the
meantime Club president Shirley Petty wishes to
assure all members celebrating birthdays during this
lock down period that they will not miss out on a
presentation.

When the club re-opens for competition play the
only  question will be - one big, big cake or a series
of cakes!

Gaye, Jim Owen & Bev 
celebrated birthdays in March.
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PROBUS 
 
Of course we’ve had no meeting since our last report
so there are no minutes to report on, but that
doesn’t mean we haven’t been in touch. Our
Secretary has issued regular Newsletters to keep
Members up to date as best we can.
 
We have had to pay the Registration Fee for the
coming year for all members to Probus South Pacific
Ltd so we are currently ‘out of pocket’ for that amount. 
Of course Annual Membership Fees were due in
March but we haven’t met as a group since then which
has made things more difficult to operate.  
 
If we all keep on doing the right things it seems that
we may be back in action in time for our June (maybe
July) meeting so we have decided that we will accept
your Subscriptions as from now. With Fees set at
$30pp you are welcome to forward your contribution in
a sealed envelope with your name on it to either Zita
Chester a@ 25 Wells St. or Shirley Petty @ 14
Flinders Drive. Thank you in anticipation. 
 

Community News 

It seems to have been a busy month for birthdays
with our best wishes extended to Don Miller, Norrie
Clarke, Geoff Francis, Marlene Ettridge, Peter
Eylward, Kay Wait, Fay Kelsh, Colleen Crowder, Mick
Tomney and June Francis. Fay Kelsh stole the month
with her 90th Birthday milestone as well as featuring
in an almost whole-page feature article in the last
edition of The West Coast Sentinel – so well done
Fay, keep up the good work.
 
We have been pleased to report that Gail and Phil
have been able to return home to Perlubie again and
Jim Clark who also had a Flying Doctor trip away is
now back in the local Hospital and is doing very well. 
We wish all of them continued recovery and look
forward to some catch-ups before too much longer.  
 
We hope all our members are keeping safe and
healthy and are all ready to come to 25 Wells Street
to do some weeding soon, since there’ll be plenty of
them about now we have had such a lovely lot of rain
in the past 24 hours.
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Australia Day Committee
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Becks IGA Streaky Bay Opening Hours Adjustments 
 

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8.30am - 5.30pm 

Tuesday & Friday (main delivery days) 9am - 5.30pm

Saturday 9am-2pm

Sunday  Closed
 

Becks Sip N Save Wine Cellar Opening Hours Adjustments 
are excatly the same as the above hours apart from closing 15 mins later

Deliveries available
for those in isolation or

deemed high risk 
8626 1061
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Hi Streaky Bay Community,
 

I am currently offering Naturopathic
consultations online, and in the future from

my clinic at 40 Wells Street.
 

I use herbalism, nutritional supplements, food
as medicine, iridology, hydrotherapy, flower

essences and lifestyle changes to boost vitality
and wellness.

 
If you have any questions about naturopathy
or would like to book a consultation send me
an email at alice@alicehaddynaturopath.com.

DAN SAWON
 

Sheds and Salvage
 

Specializing in all 
Structural Steel 

Domestic, Industrial & 
Farm Sheds 

Re-Roofs & General Building 
Buyer of Non-ferrous Metals

 
P 0437 057 946

 
BLD No. 213001
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Senior Agricultural Officer - Position Available
 

Department of Primary Industries and Regions
Job reference: 384677

Location: Minnipa Agricultural Centre
Job status: Long Term Contract

Eligibility: Open to Everyone
 

Apply by the 26th of May 2020!
 

We have an exciting opportunity for a Senior
Agricultural Officer to be part of our SA Research and
Development Institute (SARDI) division within PIRSA.

The Senior Agricultural Officer provides skilled
technical assistance for the research projects

undertaken by the Agronomy group. Based at Minnipa,
this Senior Agricultural Officer will be responsible for
the day-to-day management of designated field trials
on the Eyre Peninsula and carry out activities such as

sowing, spraying, harvesting and data collection to
ensure that the program achieves its aims in a timely

and professional manner.
 

Enquiries: Rhiannon Schilling / Phone: 08 8429 2926
Email: rhiannon.schilling@sa.gov.au

 
See the I WORK FOR SA website for more

information: https://iworkfor.sa.gov.au/

Certificate III in Rural Operations
 

The sign-up date for this course has been extended
until 14 August 2020, due to the implications of

COVID-19.
 

The total value of the employer/trainee subsidy is up to
$2,500 and is only payable for eligible Training

Contract Commencements and only after the trainee
has passed the probationary period of ninety (90)

days. Training costs are already heavily subsidised,
however part of this additional subsidy is to be used to
contribute toward the gap. The value of this gap may
vary dependent on the training units selected. Part of
the subsidy must also be used to equip the trainee for
work – PPE-work safety wear, equipment or tools etc.

 
For employers – please indicate that you have the

capacity and willingness to take on a trainee by
emailing (Subject – ag employer) or posting your

business/company details to Peter Mitchell.
 

For aspiring trainees – please email (Subject – ag
trainee) or post your CV to Peter Mitchell.

 
E-mail: peter.mitchell@rdawep.org.au

Mail:  89 Liverpool Street, Port Lincoln, SA 5606
Phone: Peter Mitchell 8682 6588
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YOUNG VOICES MATTER
 

In this rapidly changing world, young voices matter.
Now more than ever before, we want to hear from
young people about the issues affecting them. It’s

important during this period of unprecedented
change, that young people still have meaningful
opportunities like the Youth Survey to share their

thoughts, concerns and
aspirations to shape policy and service changes

that are important to them.
 

Please if you are or have children aged between 
15 - 19 years old get them to complete the survey

in the link below and enter the code 56606.
 

If we can get 100 responses we will get an
individual report for our region, and this information

can be invaluable for developing responses to
youth issues!

 
www.missionaustralia.com.au/youthsurvey

‘

 
 
'Colour Your Community Red’ is an online social 
media campaign to thank and celebrate the almost one million 
South Australian volunteers. It replaces the annual launch of
National Volunteer Week’s parade and BBQ in Adelaide and 
the Darwin thank you event, due to COVID-19 restrictions.
 
‘Colour Your Community Red’ will give everyone in 
the community a chance to thank volunteers and for volunteers 
to stand up and be proud to be a volunteer in their State. 
We want everyone, involved in this year’s campaign to
acknowledge, thank and celebrate over one million volunteers.
 
‘Colour Your Community Red’ will highlight the amazing work 
of volunteers and with the unprecedented bushfires in Australia 
and now COVID-19, these tough times have really bonded 
communities.   
 
 

National Volunteer Week (NVW) 
Is an annual event which acknowledges and celebrates the 

generous contribution of our nation's volunteers.
At this uncertain time it is more important than ever to recognise 

and acknowledge Australia's volunteers. 
Instead of in person events, online activities and campaigns will take

their place to recognise and thank our volunteers.
 

The theme changes each year, and this year, it is
Changing Communities. Changing Lives.

We are asking organisations and businesses to light up or
decorate their buildings to ‘spread the red’ from 
18-24 May 2020. 
 
If you are a volunteer involving organisation, a volunteer or
anyone that supports volunteering, you can participate by 
tying something red out the front of your home. 
 
Tie a ribbon, scarf, table cloth or even a tea towel around your
letterbox, fence or tree – take a picture or a video, post it on
socials to show how great it is to be or know a volunteer.
 
Tag @Volunteering SA&NT or Volunteering NT and use the
campaign hashtags including one with your postcode so we
can see how far the celebrations go into our communities. 
 
Eg. #5680  #SAvolunteer  #NVW2020  #colouryourcommunityred
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GYM & FITNESS
For more information about the gym 

and the services contact 
Rod 0428 365 611 or Aaron 0436 003 225

Gym Open – Bay Road  “The Training Post”
 

Moved to a new gym space (old trading post building)!
 
Ongoing members: 
$12 week - minimum 3 month sign up period
 
 

Casual members:
$10 single session
$25 week unlimited access
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Streaky Bay Medical Clinic - Update Letter
 
I do hope this update finds you well at these difficult times. The
outbreak of Covid19 has changed our lives and fortunately we have
not had any cases in our community. I would like to thank you all for
being responsible and abiding by the guidelines. The Streaky Bay &
District Medical Clinic staff and board convey their appreciation for
your patience over the last few months since Dr Zeli left the clinic.
 
We have been operating with the support of the Rural Doctors
Workforce Agency and Eyre & Far North local Health Network board.
Sourcing locums is the only way we have been able to provide a
General Practioner service. We owe Dr Rob thanks for stepping in
when we couldn’t get locums due to travel restrictions. The good
news is we have heard from Dr Bradley and she has indicated she
will move here earlier than she had planned, she is hoping to be
here in August.
 
The restrictions of gatherings has meant we have not been able to
hold a general meeting. We currently have 2 board positions to fill
due to board members having to resign because of relocation. Any
community members wanting more information or wishing to
nominate for a board position please contact me at
chair@streakybaymedical.com or 0419 280 577. We endeavour to
hold a general meeting which may be our AGM a soon as it is safe to
do so and will endorse the board appointments at this time.  
 
Jonas Woolford
Chair 30
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Bookkeeping By The Sea 
Accurate      Confidential  Professional 

Melinda Vaughan B. of Acc. 
Accountant/Bookkeeper 

Ph: 0429 166 263 

Need help with your bookwork?   
 

BAS Preparation & Lodgement, Payroll, Superannuation, Harvest Declaration Forms, 
Software  setup and guidance, Processing, Queries & Catch-up Work   

Specialising in: Xero, Reckon, MYOB & Phoenix 

Bridging the gap between you and your accountant 

Mb: 0429 166 263 
Email: bazznmel@bigpond.com 
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Chapel, Office, Garden  

and Crematorium 

1123 Flinders Highway,  

Port Lincoln 5606 

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au 
 

Streaky Bay and Districts  

Representative: 

Peter McNicol 

100 Montgomerie Terrace,  

Streaky Bay 5680 

Telephone: 8626 1328 

 

Marine Safety Notice—Streaky Bay,  

Sceale Bay, Baird Bay & Haslam 

 
Locally available 24/7 Adelaide Monitored VHF Marine 
Emergency Radio Service is on Ch 16 and on 
supplementary CH 67, via equipment on Government 
Radio Network towers at Elliston and Streaky Bay's Gibson 
Peninsula and is well receivable within Streaky Bay.  
However in some areas both inside and outside of some of 
the other bays, that signal can be marginal due to terrain 
shadowing.  

 

Daylight Hours Local VHF Marine Radio Services: 
The call signs are VMR Baird Bay, VMR Haslam and SES 
Streaky Bay these are manned by SES members.  Call 
sign VMR Streaky Bay is a non SES operation from Killas 
Service Station, Wells Street -manned during business 
hours. 
 
Local Services Provided: 
Locally operated stations primarily monitor for  general 
calls and the hours are usually 8.00am to 5.30pm varying 
to 8.30pm.  Some stations can provide you with a signal 
check, but they do not normally offer a regular voyage 
booking/tracking service unless that is agreed by prior 
arrangement.  They also can be used for emergency calls 
and will monitor emergency calls. 
 
Local Streaky Bay UHF CB Repeater is CH7 and can 
often be used for all types of emergencies during long 
term blackouts to Streaky Bay area mobile phone 
services.  Radius is approx 35kms from Streaky Bay 
 
FOR "ON WATER" DISTRESS USE:                           
VHS MARINE RADIO CH16/67 Call MAYDAY MAYDAY 
X 3 for LIFE-THREATING SITUATIONS 

Call PAN PAN X 3 for URGENT ASSISTANCE             
EG: MAN OVER BOARD (MOB) AND/OR PHONE 000 

Trevlyn Smith ESM 
Unit Manager 
SES Streaky Bay 
Duty Unit Phone: 0409 652 190 
Email: Trevlyn.Smith@sasesvolunteer.org.au
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Brenton Fulwood - Electrician 

0409 550 331   

brentonfulwood@gmail.com 

PGE 244752            

PV# A3724451 

Call us for all electrical                                

installations and repairs. 

Specialising in stand-alone and 

grid-connect solar (design,                              

**ADVERTISE IN THE CRITERION - FREE UNTIL END OF 2020** 
In light of the Coronavirus, the District Council of Streaky Bay has decided to waive all fees associated with  

local businesses and community groups advertising in the Criterion until the end 2020. 
 

With this change we hope to be able to promote and spread news regarding our local businesses and  
community groups in these challenging times. 

 
If we can be of any help with creating an advertisement or article please do not hesitate to contact the  

Visitor Centre, please also spread the word and let other businesses know.  
 

Email - criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 Visitor Centre - 8626 7033 34
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COUNCIL OFFICE
& VISITOR CENTRE

COUNCIL  OFFICE  
P  8626  1001

VIS ITOR CENTRE 
P  8626  7033

MONDAY TO FRIDAY
9AM - 5PM
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